| | NFORVATI ONAL LETTER | TRANSM TTAL: 90 I NF-16

DIVISION: Adult Services
TO Commi ssi oners of
Soci al Services

DATE: April 9, 1990

SUBJECT: Protective Services for Adults: Mental Health
Eval uations for Certain Involuntary Cients

SUGGESTED
DI STRI BUTI ON: Director of Services
Adult Services Staff
Agency Attorneys
Staff Devel opment Coordi nators

CONTACT PERSON: Any questions concerning this rel ease should be
directed to your district's Adult Services
Representative at 1-800-342-3715 as fol |l ows:

Irvin Abel man, 1-800-342-3715, ext. 432-2980 or
(212) 804-1247

Kat hl een Crowe, 1-800-342-3715, ext. 432-2996
Cheryl Flani gan, 1-800-342-3715, ext. 432-2997
Sharon Lane, 1-800-342-3715, ext. 432-2985

Mar sha Ross Meyers, 1- 800-342- 3715, ext. 432-2864

ATTACHVENTS: Two Menoranduns fromthe State O fice of
Mental Health

(not avail able on-Iline)
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The purpose of this release is to clarify state policy regarding the
completion of nmental health assessnents for certain Protective Services
for Adults (PSA) clients.

As indicated in Section IV.D of 88 ADM23 "Protective Services for
Adults: Serving Involuntary Cients", the State Office of Mental Health
(OVH) has advised us that it is the responsibility of local nenta
health departnents to provide or to arrange for the provision of nenta
heal th eval uati ons on behalf of involuntary Protective Services for
Adults (PSA) clients for whom the district 1is contenplating |ega
i ntervention. Also indicated in this section of the ADM is OWs
position that these evaluations nmay be shared with the districts
pursuant to Section 33.13(d) and the provisions of Sections 41.01 and
41. 13 of t he Ment al Hygi ene Law, without violating client
confidentiality. Despite this policy, in recent weeks a nunber of
districts have contacted the Departnent about the problens they are
encountering in obtaining psychiatric evaluations from local nenta
heal th providers on behalf of PSA clients.

In response to these problens, we requested OWH to clarify state policy
on this issue for its regional offices and local nental health
departnents. Attached for your information are copies of a recent
menor andum from Seni or Deputy Conmi ssioner Alice Lin to the OV Regi ona
Directors on this subject and a rel ated nmenorandum from OVvH s Counsel
whi ch should result in the satisfactory resolution of any problens
districts are having in obtaining nmental health evaluations on behal f of
PSA clients.

Judi th Berek
Deputy Conmi ssi oner
Di vi sion of Adult Services



